
NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF AN APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE OF NEED 

THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES 

 
The Department of Health and Social Services has received an application for a certificate of need 
for the health care facility project described below.   
 

Project/Activity: Central Peninsula General Hospital, Inc. proposes to build out a 5,227 
square foot (SF) project.  Of this 1,710 SF will be for a replacement Computerized 
Tomography Scanner, control and equipment rooms and a vestibule and 3,210 SF for future 
replacement of the Magnetic Resonance Imaging and Nuclear Medicine modalities.  This 
plan will reconfigure the department and address code deficiencies and growth.  The 
estimated project cost is $3,843,796.  The estimated completion date is November 2014. 

 

Applicant’s Name: Central Peninsula General Hospital, Inc 
 

Project/Activity Service Area: Kenai Peninsula Borough 
 
In accordance with 7 AAC 07.042 notice is hereby given that any person planning to submit a 
certificate of need application for similar activity in the same proposed service area must submit a 
letter of intent to the department no later than 4:30 PM, Monday August 12, 2013 so that the 
department may prepare to conduct a concurrent review of all applications. 
 
The letter of intent must include 
 

1. A clear, complete, and current description of the proposed activity, including a description 
of each component of the activity proposed to be undertaken;  

 
2. An estimate of the total cost of the project; and 

 
3. An estimated starting date and completion date for the proposed activity. 

 
Kevin Perron, MS  
Medical Assistance Administrator III 
Office of Rate Review, Division of Health Care Services 
Department of Health and Social Services 
3601 C Street, Suite 978, Anchorage, AK, 99503-5936 
Phone: 907-269-3469, Fax: 907-334-2220 
E-mail: Kevin.Perron@Alaska.Gov 
 
To be reviewed concurrently, an application for a certificate of need for a similar service must be 
submitted within 60 days after the initial application for a service is declared complete.  As soon 
as the initial application is declared complete, public notice will be issued and will include 
information on opportunities for public comment and the location where a copy of each certificate 
of need application may be reviewed. 
 
DATE:   July 19, 2013 Anchorage, Alaska 


